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June 1988,
Dear Friends,

As you know, our newsletter is designed to keep
you informed of the plight of certain species, as well as
updating the progress of the Foundation. In addition to our
ongoing programs, we have also been fortunate to assist in
funding certain scholarships abroad. From time to time we
have reported on these scholarships but, to refresh your
memories, you might like to see them all listed:

1984 Joseph Mburugu was sent to Michigan State
University to attend a conference on National Parks and
Management of Game. - Joseph is currently an assistant
Director at The Game Department of Kenya.

1985 Nathaniel Arap Chumo was sent to Michigan
State University to attend the same seminar. - Nathaniel is
the Organizer of the Wildlife Clubs of Kenya.

1986 Bob Ogyua was sent to Oxford University to
attend one term on Game Management and Captive Breeding. -
Bob is the Game Warden of Meru National Park.

1986 W.H.W.F. Assisted financially the work of The
David Sheldrake Appeal, directed to their Orphaned Animal
Program.

1986/7 Funded 2,000/- (shillings) for construction
and renovation of Naitiri School in Kitale.

1987 Funded 5,000/- (shillings) to the International
N.C.R.R. Conference on Comparitive Reproduction in Mammals and
Man, held in Nairobi in November 1987.

These sort of programs help to promote greater
understanding of the methods of dealing with the critically
diminishing wildlife population. We feel, as you do by your
support, that we must promote greater learning and exchange
of information in order to continually enlighten the path
to preservation.

Stefanig Powers.



Once as commonly seen as cattle, the Black Rhino population of East Africa has dwindled to the point
of alarm. Kenya has currently less than 400, and the count in Tanzania changes every day due to poaching and
hunting, which carry on in spite of world opinion and the protests of the thousands of supporters of "Save the
Rhino".

In Kenya, there is a Gorvernment effort to preserve this
most endangered of species by the construction of a Reserve at
Lake Nakuru: now completed. The World Wildlife Fund, and many
other large organisations, are helping with the funding for the
Nakuru Reserve, but there are others who carry out their work with
little recognition and great personal expense.

Carland Anna Mertz, whose baby isonthe frontpage, have
spent the greater part of their savings to fence in 12,000 acres of
land at Lewa Downs. The Merz are a Senior couple, who are
completely devoted to the protection and preservation of the 14
Rhinosintheircare. Under Kenyan Law, allindigenous game isthe
property of the Government, but that same Government realize that
they simply cannot afford to keep an eye on protecting all the game;
so, thanks to this devoted ocuple who have precious little them-
selves, the poachers have been held at bay forthe moment at Lewa
Downs.

Daphne Sheldrake, widow of David Sheldrake: creator of
TSAVO National Park, has a phenomenal record raising orphaned
animals. Over the years, Daphne has been called upon to save
many elephant babies as well as rhino orphans. Currently in her
care is the one in these photos, orphaned at such a young age that
special formulas had to be brought in from Europe to ensure this
baby's survival. The expense of this sort of hand raising is
enormous, and the Willliam Holden Wildlife Foundation has as-
sisted as well, by directing funds to Daphne's great work.




